
Ballard Water & Sewer Improvement District

2381 E. 1000 S.

Ballard, Utah 84066
Phone: (435) 722-3393

e-mail: amcdonald@ballardcity.org
Water District Meeting
March 21, 2023, 5:30 pm
MINUTES
Item
1) CALL WATER BOARD MEETING TO ORDER

· Welcome and Roll Call – Chairman Mark Reidhead welcomed all in attendance and called roll. Those in attendance include Board Member Bob Abercrombie, Ronny Rich, Jesse Danley, Secretaries Anissa McDonald and Kaelyn Meyers. Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack was excused.
· Prayer – Ronny Rich
· Pledge of Allegiance- was said by all present.
2) WATER PURCHASE EXTENSION – Bruce McKee
Bruce McKee was in attendance and asked for a year extension to his will serve letter. He hasn’t been able to start anything yet and so the extension would help.
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to extend the will serve letter for an extra year. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor.


Yea


Nay


Board Members



Mark Reidhead



Bob Abercrombie



Ronny Rich





Jesse Danley


Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack was excused.
3) UINTAH COUNTY ELECTION AGREEMENT – 

Chairman Mark Reidhead went over the Election agreement with Uintah County explaining that the agreement is signed each election year for the help that Uintah County gives the local area governments.
Motion was made by Board Member Bob Abercrombie to approve the Uintah County Election Agreement for 2023. 2nd by Board Member Jesse Danley. All in favor.


Yea


Nay



Board Members



Mark Reidhead



Bob Abercrombie



Ronny Rich





Jesse Danley


Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack was excused.
4) CONFERENCE UPDATE – Mark Reidhead
Chairman Mark Reidhead updated the board on a subject from the Conference regarding the drought situations around the state. He explained that some cities are using a 5/8ths connection even though the pipe is ¾  “. He explained that any new connections for residential are encouraged to dry scape their front yard at least 50%. The cost would be a smaller amount, using the 5/8 “pipe amount. This would also affect the impact fee for new and existing residents. When the yard is put into the 50 percent zero scape, the resident would get half of the impact fee back to his account. All new homes are encouraged to put in less front yards and zero scape to save water for the future. If the residents that are on the new system go over the water usage, they would pay more depending on the over usages charges that already exist.
Chairman Mark Reidhead stated that he would like to investigate this a bit more and then have the board decided if this would be a good fit for Ballard residents.
5) ENGINEER PROJECT UPDATES – 
1500 E. Roadway Project -- Jones & DeMille  Engineer Jeff Baker stated that today they started excavating on 1500 E. and in looking at the vault position it was decided that the vault will need to be moved into the roadway a little. The Contractor, Roosevelt City, and Ballard City met together and it was decided that the SCATA equipment will only be stubbed out for future use. The manual pressure gauges will be installed but not activated to save on some of the cost of the project. It was stated that they will start forming the vault on Monday which will cause more severe traffic restrictions especially regarding semi’s for at least the 3 weeks that could be involved. Signage will be put up closer to the highway and 2500 E. to re-route the bigger traffic.
Shaun Murray asked when the through traffic will be opened back up. The contractor schedule still needs to be worked out and the closures will open back up as soon as they can get the road fixed. 
Shaun Murray asked why we weren’t following our code regarding keeping the roadway open and fixed during winter months. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated that we attempted to keep the trench filled the best we could to keep the roadway passable through this winter. The cold mix only lasted long enough for the next storm and with the trucks that use the roadway it would just break out. We knew that it would be spring before the roadway could get finished. Shaun stated that he is frustrated as to why the project was started so late in the year with not being able to finish. Board Member Bob Abercrombie stated it was delayed because of legal issues at the beginning of the project or the project would have been started earlier. Jeff Baker explained that this winter hit us really fast when it came and then that is when they shut things down and did the best we could regarding the roadway.
Shaun Murray asked if the board for future projects would take into consideration our code regarding maybe shutting the roadway down or helping with the fixing the roadway so that it won’t be such a dramatic issue in the future.
Water Well Project -- 

We are working on getting with the board regarding the well location. Not much more can be done regarding the location at this time.
6) REVIEW & CORRECT MINUTES – 
· February 21, 2023
Motion was made by Board Member Ronny Rich to accept the minutes of February 21, 2023 as written. 2nd by Board Member Bob Abercrombie. All in favor.


Yea


Nay



Board Members



Mark Reidhead



Bob Abercrombie



Ronny Rich





Jesse Danley


Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack was excused.
7) FOLLOW-UP ON PAST MINUTES

Flooding in Ballard – Board Member Jesse Danley asked regarding a retention pond for water runoff with the possibility of utilizing that water elsewhere. Engineer Craig Nebeker stated that the water would not be able to be used elsewhere because of state code. Storm water ponds are usually used to hold the water for a short term and then released down the drain gradually.
8) FINANCES:  Checks, Statements, Reports and Budget
Finances were gone over and approved.
9) ADJOURN WATER BOARD MEETING
Motion was made by Board Member Jesse Danley to adjourn Water Board Meeting at 6:30 p.m. 2nd by Board Member Ronny Rich. All in favor.


Yea


Nay



Board Members



Mark Reidhead



Bob Abercrombie



Ronny Rich





Jesse Danley


Board Member Andrew Ercanbrack was excused.
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